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The Music Department have been incredibly busy these last few weeks rehearsing 
for the Christmas Celebration on Wednesday 8th December. This will be the first 
concert at Penwortham Girls' for students in Y7 and Y8 and one which I know we are 
all looking forward to.  
 
Without giving too much away, there will be performances from the brass and 
woodwind groups, our wind ensemble, Y7 Choir and PGHS Voices and some of our 
Y10 Music Students. There will also be some festive dances and drama.  
 
The evening will be slightly different than in previous years, as we are trying to keep 
social mixing to a minimum so there will be no 'Grande Finale' performance with 
everyone on stage at once.  We do hope, however, that as this is our first step back 
into a 'live' performance, it will be enjoyed by all who attend. 
 
Tickets for the Christmas Celebration can be purchased on ParentPay. We are asking 
all participants and audience members to sanitise their hands on arrival and wear a 
mask throughout the performance. We will be propping open the doors to ensure 
the hall is well-ventilated, so you are advised to dress accordingly! 
 
Mrs Cattanach 
Associate Assistant Headteacher 
And Curriculum Leader for Music 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Important Dates: 
 

 

 
 

8th December 
Christmas Celebration 

Concert 
 

17th December  
Closure for Christmas at 

1.30pm 
 

20th December – 3rd 
January 

Christmas Closure 
 

Tuesday 4th January 
Re-open 
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Penwortham Girls’ High School 
Presents… 

‘A Celebration of Christmas’ 

 
 

Wednesday 8th December 2021 
7pm 

Tickets available on ParentPay 
Adults: £5; Concessions: £3 
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Cross Country 
 
It has been great to finally resume our fantastic, highly established extra-curricular activities, fixtures and 
competitions after a long period of restrictions. We started our Sport Clubs from September with a range of 
different activities at both lunchtime and after school.  In addition to this, we had our first interform competition 
of the year, which was the cross country.  This took place in November and despite the cold afternoon, we had 
an amazing turn out from all the year groups to complete the 2K course.   Lola U, Holly L and Enya H were the 
top 3 runners! Soon after, we continued with a dedicated team of runners at the club, practising for the South 
Ribble Championships.  It took place on Saturday 20th November at Hutton Grammar School.  Holly L came 1st in 
the year 7 race and Amaya U came in 9th position overall.  This is a brilliant result from our year 7 runners 
competing in the championships for the first time. Our year 8 and 9 team successfully completed the challenging 
course with some exceptional results.  Katherine W came 12th and Holly L and Amaya U were selected to 
represent our district in the next round of Lancashire Championships at Witton Park in February next year. 
Congratulations and good luck, girls!  
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Netball 

 
 
PGHS netball practices have been a great success. We have had up to 80 netballers attending clubs on a regular 
basis after school on Mondays. The South Ribble netball leagues have started, with some teams already playing 
at a high standard.  The PE department have now decided to give girls more practices at lunch time to prepare 
them for the next round of the competitions, whilst selecting A and B team players.   
 
The Monday practice remains for all year groups, however specific additional practices are scheduled for years 7, 
8 and 9.   
  
Year 7 practice is on Thursday at lunchtime with Mrs Finnigen.   
Year 8 practice is on Monday lunchtime with Miss Shahi.    
Year 9 practice in on Thursday lunchtime with Mrs Tompson.   
 

Netball Results 
Nov 17th - Home games against Balshaw’s.  Both teams worked really hard in all 4 quarters of the game.  Great 
effort, girls! 
 
Y11 - 14-6 Win - Players’ Player: Darcey W, Coaches’ Player: Katie H 
Y9 - 15-24 Loss - Players’ Player: Lottie J, Coaches’ Player: Libby W  
 
Nov 23rd - Away games against Leyland St Mary's for Y10 A and B teams.  Both teams played amazingly to secure 
two comfortable wins.  Well done, girls! 
 
Y10 A team - 43-3 Win – Players’ Player: Olivia S, Coaches’ Player: Lola U 
Y10 B team - 9-3 Win – Players’ Player: Sian H, Coaches’ Player: Esha C 
 

Dance 

Year 7 and 8 Dance Club has been extremely popular this term.  We also have had the help of some year 10 GCSE 
dancers for their practices and we are hoping for the year 7 and 8 dancers to perform their dance in the 
Christmas show later this term. Year 10 GCSE dancers are also hoping to perform in the show to demonstrate 
some of their exceptional practice.   
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Football 
Football at PGHS started in September and 
successfully recruited the highest number in all 
of our extra-curricular clubs.  A large number of 
girls competed at the South Ribble 
Tournaments across the years.  Year 8 came 3rd 
and Year 7 came 5th at the mixed Year 7 and 
Year 8 tournaments.  
 
Year 10 and 11 came runners up at the 
competition at Balshaw's. It was a great team 
effort and the girls were unbeaten after 
completing all their games. The two top teams 
finished with level points, so it had to go down 
to goal difference to decide the winners. This 
reflects on their dedication and hard work. Well 
done, girls!  
 

 
 
Additionally, we had several girls who were 
successful at South Ribble Football trials in Year 
9 and 10. The girls who are successful at the 
trials were Evie M, Ebba G, Saga G, Tuva G and 
Rachel W. We have a number of girls in Year 7 
and Year 8 currently going through the trials in 
their age group. Good luck to all our 
footballers! 
 
The PE Department 
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Year 7 Christmas Card Competition 
 

 
    
Well done to Katie O who won our Year 7 Christmas Card Competition. Her design has been professionally printed 
onto Christmas cards and will be sent to our school contacts and colleagues. Thank you to all the girls who entered 
the competition. There were some lovely design ideas.  
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Brilliant Behaviour 
 
Our students have been behaving superbly since they returned in September, securing over 34,000 positive 
points on Class Charts between them!  Just this week they've amassed over 2500 positive points, which is 
fantastic to see.   
 
The rolling totals for the year are shown below and Year 7 are leading the way on positive points, with Year 9 
close behind! 
 

 
 

It's particularly pleasing to see our students demonstrating compassion and being helpful to their peers and 
teachers.  These students get a special mention for their acts of kindness this week: 
 
Beth R, 9MWI 
Amelia J-B, 8RCA 
Caitlin T, 7RCH 
Sara A, 8RFR 
Unaysah P, 7RCH 
Emma S, 8NRH 
 
I would like to pay particular tribute to Year 11 for their exemplary conduct during the mock examinations that 
have been taking place during the last fortnight.  Despite having such a limited experience of formal exams, the 
girls handled them in a sensible and mature manner, earning the praise of both the invigilators and our 
Examination Officers. I would also like to thank the other year groups for their good conduct when moving 
between lessons, whilst the exams were taking place. 
 
Mr Ramsdale, Senior Assistant Headteacher 
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   Christmas Chums and Ginger Bread Friends 
 

Christmas Chums and Ginger Bread Friends are for sale on school reception. They are £2 each and make 
lovely Christmas baubles! All proceeds go to Derian House Children’s Hospice. 
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Lunch Menu 
Week Commencing 5th December (Week 1) 
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Head’s Breakfast 
 
 

 
Hibba A and Zahra S (Year 10) 
Hibba and Zahra took over core RE and created a full lesson on the nature of Allah and taught it to the class. This 
was part of the new topic in core RE which explores the nature of God in several religions. The effort they put 
into their resource was excellent and they taught the rest of the class well. 
 
Abeeha F (Year 7) 
Awarded for going above and beyond for her RE spirited arts project. Abeeha baked and decorated a cake for 
homework to demonstrate religious equality and her explanation and use of symbolism really promoted the  
values of the school. 
 

Head’s Commendations  
 
 

Uswa H, Elsie B-P, Lakshmi S, Willow H, Courtney F, Niamh D, Hettie C, Lauren B, Celina D A (Year 7) 
Awarded for outstanding effort put in to the RE spirited arts project creating a symbol of equality that really 
promoted the values of the school. 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 7 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 8 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 9 
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  Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 10 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 11 
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Bravo Elyse F!     Bravo Sophie M!  Bravo Ruby R! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 


